
SESSION OF 2009

SUPPLEMENTAL NOTE ON SENATE BILL NO. 123

As Recommended by Senate Committee on 

Transportation

Brief*

SB 123 would amend state law to allow the owner of a
registered antique vehicle to display a model year license plate
originally issued by a Kansas city or a reproduction of such city-
issued license plate.  The bill would allow such a plate to be
displayed in lieu of a state-issued license plate on the rear of
the vehicle or on the front of the vehicle. 

Background

Representative Bob Bethell presented testimony on behalf
of Ken Hand, Wichita.  No other testimony was presented on
the bill.

The State of Kansas first registered vehicles in 1913.
Current state law defines an “antique vehicle” as any vehicle
more than 35 years old (KSA 2008 Supp. 8-166).

According to the fiscal note from the Division of the
Budget, the Department of Revenue estimated costs of $720 to
modify the Vehicle Information Processing System.
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*Supplemental notes are prepared by the Legislative Research

Department and do not express legislative intent. The supplemental note

and fiscal note for this bill may be accessed on the Internet at

http://www.kslegislature.org
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